WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
July 29, 2019
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The Woodruff County Library Board of Trustees met at the Augusta library.
Chair Eldridge called the meeting to order at 4:11 pm.  Roll was called with Anne Eldridge, Erleen Sawyer, and Willie White in attendance.  Mr. William Gregory came in after the reading and acceptance of the minutes.
Also present was John Paul Myrick, Regional Librarian, and Karen Golden, County Branch Operations Manager.  
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
No discussion was made concerning the April regular session minutes. Mrs. Sawyer made the motion to adopt the minutes.  Willie White seconded the motion.  
Chair Eldridge—Yes
William Gregory— 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes
Willie White—Yes 

All aye, motion carried.
Public Participation and Communications:

None

Financial Reports
After the board was given an opportunity to review the April – June financial reports, Mrs. White made the motion to accept the reports.  Mrs. Sawyer seconded the motion.
Chair Eldridge—Yes

William Gregory—Yes 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Willie White—Yes
All aye, motion carried.

Operation, County Manager, and Regional Librarian’s Reports: 
The board reviewed the manager’s reports for April - June.  The board expressed their appreciation of the programs being offered and the fact that the library is offering programs for adults was discussed.  In particular the quilting class was mentioned and Mrs. Golden stated that this was a wonderful multi-generational group who attended.  Mr. Gregory made the motion to approve the reports.  Mrs. Sawyer seconded the motion.
Chair Eldridge—Yes

William Gregory—Yes 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Willie White—Yes
All aye, motion carried.
Old Business:

Mr. Gregory asked if anyone had any contact with the schools on the construction of the Free Little Library boxes.  Mrs. Golden had spoken with Bryon Hurford who is the FFA instructor at the McCrory school who said he would be happy to undertake the construction if the library provided the materials.  Discussion was made as to an estimate of cost.  Five hundred dollars was agreed upon.  Mr. Myrick will take care of either setting up an account at White River or purchasing the materials.  
New Business:
The board was presented with the recommended by-laws revision.  Mr. Myrick stated that the biggest revision was that all board meetings must be recorded (this meeting being the first).  Everything that needed to be struck has been, additions were shown in red.  Mr. Gregory asked if Article IV, Section I (electing a chair to preside over meetings in the absence of the Chair) was to be done as needed.  Mr. Myrick affirmed this.  Mrs. Eldridge stated that most of the revisions were just housekeeping.  Mr. Gregory stated that the Articles need to be renumbered as there are two number fives.  Mr. Myrick stated that this would be corrected.  Mrs. Eldridge made the motion to accept the by-laws revisions with the correction of numbering.  Mrs. White seconded the motion.
Chair Eldridge—Yes

William Gregory—Yes 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Willie White—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

The board was then presented with the proposed 2020 WCL General Fund Budget.  Mr. Myrick discussed raises as well as increases in programming.  He stated that we do have money in reserves and the budget looks good.  Mr. Gregory asked about the amounts in the copy/printer line.  Mr. Myrick stated that this line had not kept up with the increase in costs for several years.  Mrs. Eldridge suggested that we have bulk copies done out-of-house to conserve toner as well as wear and tear on equipment.  Mrs. Golden said that she would check in to that.  Mrs. Eldridge made the motion to accept the 2020 proposed budget.  Mrs. Sawyer seconded the motion.
Chair Eldridge—Yes

William Gregory—Yes 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Willie White—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Mr. Myrick talked to the board about the digitizing of the newspaper microfilm.  We have all of the county newspapers available (some dating back to the late 1800’s) on microfilm.  The problem with searching is that they are not indexed.  The average estimated price of digitizing this collection has run approximately $17,000.  Oklahoma Correctional Industries will digitize and index the collection for the sale price of $7650 through the end of August.  Mr. Myrick would like to have this done as we can not only have this for in-house use but also to put on the internet.  Mr. Gregory asked if we have the ability to host this.  Mr. Myrick stated that we do.  Mr. Myrick asked to board’s permission to go forward with this.  Mrs. Eldridge and Mr. Gregory both stated that they were for it.  Mr. Gregory asked if he could get more information on this.  Mr. Myrick said that he would give him the man’s phone number at OCI so that he could contact him directly with any questions.  Mr. Gregory made the motion to go forward with digitizing with more information.  Mrs. White seconded the motion.
Chair Eldridge—Yes

William Gregory—Yes 

Erleen Sawyer—Yes

Willie White—Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Trustee Comments:

Mr. Gregory brought the board up-to-date on the library addition.  He stated that Mrs. Gregory said there is a possible grant, but she needed more information such as who owns the library building (county).  The architect is almost set.  He still needs to provide the Foundation with a budget.  White River Rural Planning and Development District needs this information to go forward.
Mr. Myrick discussed WRRPDD’s efforts in obtaining the grant for the renovation at the McCrory annex building.  We will need 10% matching funds for the grant.  Mr. Gregory asked who owns the building at McCrory.  Mr. Myrick stated that the annex building was donated to the library.  We would need to lease the building to the city of McCrory until the terms of the grant are fulfilled and then we would lease it back from the city for a set amount of years.  The library does need to look at neighboring architects to use at McCrory.  Mr. Gregory and Mrs. Eldridge said they were okay with using a structural engineer if this is legal.
Adjournment: 
The next meeting of the WCL Board is scheduled for Monday, September 30, 2019 at Noon at the Farm Bureau Hall.  There is a meeting of the ECARL Board of Trustees scheduled for Thursday, August 29th in Woodruff County.
Meeting adjourned at 5:02 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden
County Operations Manager, Woodruff County Library
